
SABBATH SCHOOL

CONTACTS

SERVICES

UPCOMING PREACHERS (FAMILY SERVICE)
May 28 – Pastor Patrick Johnson
June 4 – Pastor Terry (Jubilee Emphasis)
June 11 – Margaret Stewart

UPCOMING PREACHERS (PARALLEL)
May 28 – Diane Sabatier
June 4 – Gabriel Collins
June 11 – Florence Allen

FAMILY SERVICE

Welcome & Announcements - Yetunde Bright       
Ensemble Prelude

Call to Worship NAH 22 (Verses 1): “Holy, Holy, Holy”
Invocation - Yetunde Bright

Hymn NAH 52  - “I Sing the Might Power”
Tithes & Off erings - Yetunde Bright

Scripture Reading: Jonah 1 - Pastor John Surridge
Children’s Story - Amanda Powell

Children’s Hymn NAH 637: “All the Way”
Family Prayer - Marci Neal

Musical Item: “There Is No Name So Sweet” 
- Yui Hanada

Sermon: “Jonah - the Real Story” 
- Pastor John Surridge

Closing Hymn NAH 729: “Face to Face”
Benediction - Pastor John Surridge

Ensemble Postlude

PARALLEL SERVICE - 11AM IN THE PARK
Pastor David Neal

Sermon Title: Let’s talk - about the Church 

Parallel in the park weather permitting. Otherwise, 
meet in the Cedar Sycamore room. 

Welcome - & Opening Prayer - Massimo Molteni
Opening Hymn - NAH 596 - Praise Him Praise Him
Facilitator: Chris Levy
Panel: Erna Herteliu, Catherine Phiri, Nitish Khetavath

“God is not unjust; He will not forget your work
and the love you have shown Him as you have helped

His people and continue to help them.”
Hebrews 6:10 NIV

PASTOR TERRY MESSENGER
tmessenger@secadventist.org.uk - 07879 454 267

PASTOR GEERT TAP
gtap@secadventist.org.uk - 07747568942

STANBOROUGH CENTRE
Rob Page - stanboroughcentre@gmail.com - 07908362431

STANBOROUGH PARK COLLEGE OF MUSIC
info@spcm.org.uk

TREASURY DEPARTMENT
treasury@stanboroughchurch.org
CHURCH CLERK - Milimo Mumbo

milimo.mumbo@outlook.com - 07508 569757
BULLETIN DEADLINE WEDNESDAY BY 6PM

jef@stanboroughpark.org

Stanborough Park Seventh-day Adventist Church
609 St. Albans Road, Watford, WD25 9JL

www.stanboroughpark.org
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WELCOME TO
STANBOROUGH PARK CHURCH



ANNOUNCEMENTS

ADRA UK - Audrey has launched a new Just Giving 
page for 2022 and invites you to join her by donating 
to ADRA in recognition of birthdays, anniversaries, 
and special occasions or to give thanks to God for 
His blessings. Please go to AUDREY’S FUNDRAISER 
FOR ADRA to donate. Alternatively, you can place a 
donation in the special DO GOOD envelopes. If you 
donate directly to ADRA please let us know so that 
your donation can be added to the Stanborough 
total. The total in 2021-2 was just over £21,000.00.  
The funds collected this year will go to assist projects 
in Mayanmar, Ghana, South Sudan, Thailand, Nepal 
and Sri Lanka. 

HEALTH MINISTRIES: Church At Play - Sunday 5th 
June @ 12:30 noon. Exercise, Games & Fellowship in 
the Park, bring your exercise mat and picnic lunch. 
Please contact, Adewale Ademuyiwa or Caroline 
Perry for further information.

THE FUNERAL of Nan Tucker will now take place on 
Thursday 26 May at the SPC at 2pm at the church and 
3.40pm at the cremetorium. Let us continue to keep 
the family in prayer.

WOMEN’S MINISTRY - Join us for an inspiring 
afternoon programme from 3pm to 5pm, titled 
‘Living With Confidence’. Our Guest speaker is 
Sister Geraldene Farmer. Meeting ID - 7279659834 
& Passcode - WMmeeting

PLEASE PRAY FOR 
- Ruth Read who is experiencing severe pains.
- Terry Menkens and his family. They are always grateful 
for continued prayers. 
- Individuals who are suffering from cancer, COVID and 
other health issues.
- Families who are experiencing recent bereavement. 
- Financial help for families who are struggling due to 
recent economic crises.
- The victims of the conflict between Russia and Ukraine 
as the war continues.

WEDNESDAY PRAYER MEETING will be held in the 
Armstrong Hall and also on Zoom at 7pm. Meeting 
ID: 519 552 6863 & Passcode: Pray3r

IF YOU HAVE PRIVATE PRAYER REQUESTS, please 
place them in the Prayer Box or you can email 
Florence Allen at LIZALLF@hotmail.com.

SPANISH SDA FAMILY (FRIENDS OF MIRIAM & 
ARTO KESISHIAN). “Our son Sam is involved at 
the Pathfinder Club in the principal SDA church in 
Madrid. He will be 18th in August and is very fond 
of English and its culture. He has achieved his B2 
Cambridge certification and is interested in having a 
summer exchange with an SDA teenager in the U.K 
from July to August. Sam is very helpful, healthy and 
cheerful. He is willing to help at home looking after 
children, garden, pets, shopping, helping others and 
is very fond of cooking. References will be provided 
by the local pastor and the Pathfinder Club director.” 
Nora Verastegui, SDA school teacher.

40 DAYS OF PRAYING and Fasting begin on 10th 
June 2022. The programme will be held from 
6-6:30am and will be on Zoom. More information will 
be given later.

DBS CHECKS - Anyone helping in any of the 
children’s and youth ministries is required by law 
to have a DBS check every three years. If you don’t 
have one or suspect yours may be out of date please 
contact Michele Vitry micheletvitry@gmail.com. 
Please note that Michele will be at church from 
09:30 until 13:00 on Sunday 22nd May to carry out 
document checks for applications.

STANBOROUGH PRIMARY SCHOOL are currently 
looking to recruit a Volunteer Midday Lunchtime 
Assistant to join our excellent lunchtime team, 
Monday-Thursday 11.45am-13.05pm. If you would 
like to volunteer, please send an email to info@
stanboroughprimary.org by Friday 27th May 2022.

THE SUNDAY AFTERNOON TEATIME CONCERT IS 
BACK ON 22ND MAY AT 3PM, followed by tea and 
cakes, and the world renowned pianist Alexander 
Adarkov will play in aid of Ukrainian refugees. 
The programme includes: Nocturne in D flat, Mazurka 
in C sharp and Ballade in G minor by Chopin, 
Preludes by Rachmaninov and Chaconne by Bach-
Busoni. Entrance is free, and there will be a retiring 
offering for the Ukrainian refugees.

JUBILEE CELEBRATIONS - MAY 29 AND JUNE 4. 
We are inviting all members and friends from the 
community to join us for a Picnic in the Park on May 
29th to celebrate the Queen’s Platinum Jubilee.  We 
hope everyone will join together again the following 
Sabbath for a special Jubilee service in the church 
on June 4.

SOUTH ENGLAND CONFERENCE is having a Prayer 
Retreat from the 15-17th July. If you wish to attend 
please note that today is the last day to contact 
Uche Ademuyiwa.

WELFARE DEPARTMENT urgently in need of girls 
clothes from baby to 10/11 years. Contact Pat 
Walton on 07788311097 if you want to donate.

NOMINATING COMMITTEE REPORT – 2ND 
READING AND VOTE - Possibility Ministries Leader: 
Michael Power


